
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Tribute 
Presented by 

Council President Ruthzee Louijeune 
The Boston City Council Extends Its Deepest Sympathy To You and Your Family in the 

Passing of Your Loved One 
 

James Roberts 
He was one of 15 children whose’ extended family is one of the largest in the nation, 

numbering over 6,000 across the country. James joined the US Marines as a teenager and 

served active duty from 1954 to 1956, then as a Reserve on the Quincy airfield for six years. 

He broke financial barriers and owed six liquor businesses in the 80s and multiple 

McDonald’s franchises through the 90s, including Dudley, Roslindale, Egleston Square, 

Codman Square and Warren Street. 
He was a true believer in helping others and lifting up his community, he will be missed 

dearly. 

In Whose Memory All Members Stood In Tribute and Reverence as The Council 

Adjourned its Meeting Of 
 

April 10, 2024 
 

 

 

  

 


